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Dear   
 
This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 
1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 
portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 
(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 
error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    
 
Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 
justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 
panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 28 October 2021.  
The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 
allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 
and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 
by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 
thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.  
In addition, the Board considered the advisory opinion contained in Director CORB letter 5220 
CORB: 002 of 1 September 2021; a copy of which was previously provided to you for comment. 
 
A review of your record shows that you entered active duty with the Marine Corps in June 2012.  
You suffered a left arm injury in May 2014 due to a grease oil accident while cooking.  This 
resulted in a medical board on 17 October 2014 that diagnosed you with Pain in Limb and a 
referral to the Physical Evaluation Board (PEB).  A non-medical assessment was completed on 
16 December 2014 that documented your inability to perform your MOS related duties as a 
result of your left arm injury.  On 3 February 2015, the PEB found you unfit for Pain in Limb, 
Left Upper Extremity.  The Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) proposed disability ratings for 
all your service connected disabilities including 20% for your unfitting condition.  As a result, 
the PEB adopted the proposed 20% rating and recommended your discharge from the Marine 
Corps with severance pay on 19 February 2015.  You were discharged from the Marine Corps on 
30 December 2015 pursuant to your PEB findings.  In 2016, the VA assigned you the ratings 
proposed in 2015 effective the day after your discharge from the Marine Corps.  In December 
2020, the VA increased your disability rating for your migraine headaches and rated you for 
Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder.   






